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OFFICIAL 

Kangaroo Island Ports Upgrade  
Cape Jervis Public Jetty 

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is upgrading the ports at 

Penneshaw and Cape Jervis to enable the new ferries to safely deliver services between 

Kangaroo Island (KI) and the mainland. This project is funded by the South Australian 

Government. 

The berthing and mooring structures at the port of Cape Jervis and the port of Penneshaw form 
part of the critical link between KI and the mainland for cars, freight, and passengers.  

Effective, capable, and reliable port infrastructure at Cape Jervis and Penneshaw is critical to the 
welfare and economic success of KI. 

To safely upgrade and operate the new port facility at Cape Jervis, which will accommodate the 

new ferry vessels, it has been determined that the existing public jetty at Cape Jervis cannot be 

retained. 

To ensure public safety, it has also been determined that it would be impractical to construct a 

replacement jetty at this same location.   

The Department will commence exploring alternative options for recreational fishing with 

the District Council of Yankalilla and other key stakeholders. 

In addition to this, the Department is also developing a broader masterplan for the Cape Jervis 

harbour area. The preliminary work on this plan has been informed by initial stakeholder 

engagement. The Department intends to further engage with key stakeholders and the community 

in the coming months to progress the development of this masterplan. Completion of this 

masterplan will guide future development of the precinct and inform future funding considerations 

for all levels of Government.  

For more information, or to register for project updates, please: 

• Scan the QR code  

• Email DIT.KangarooIsland@sa.gov.au  

• Call 1300 794 880 

• Visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/kangarooisland   

 

Kind regards,  

Kangaroo Island Ports Upgrade project engagement team  
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